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Wendy said that Split Rock Studios out of Minnesota did their permanent exhibits.

She said they were remodeling the entire exhibit area.  Headwater Resources, Great River Energy and Basin Electric were big contributors.

They will soon be adding onto the building.  A new multi-purpose room will be added that will also serve as an auditorium and theater.

Our meeting room was their old multi-purpose room and it had a sink, projection screen and gallery paintings.

They will soon be making some big additions to their websites.  They will be adding podcasts, video clips and social media.  

They thought their websites could generate revenue by having people order books online and also by offering a subscription service to get additional information.  They were going to work with Powell's Bookstore in Portland, Oregon on some sales in the future.
They always get lots of ideas from other sites.

Their new addition will be funded with a 1.5 million dollar grand from the state legislature which his to be matched 1 to 1 with private donations for a 3 million dollar total.

They were a rest area first and they still are.

 They work closely with the Parks and Recreation department.

They are a private non-profit organization.

The NDSHS loans them a lot of material for exhibits.

The Department of Transportation and the Federal Highways first started the project and owns the site and buildings.

Their foundation maintains the buildings and exhibits, etc.

Their annual budget is $1.6 million.

The $3 million for the new addition will be spent in two years.

They have 17 board members.  It is composed of educational people, CEO's, mid-level managers.  They have a mix of young and old on the board.

Wendy has 7 full time managers.

They contract out some of their maintenance such as janitorial.

Their building is 12 years old and looks much newer.

Washburn has 1500 people.

They recommended staying away from cedar siding.

She said that funding was available for volunteer coordinators.

She said that volunteers cost more than paid staff because of the training costs, recognition costs, workmen's comp, etc.

Their gift shop generates 30% of their revenue.

They had 50,000 visitors/year a few years ago.

40% of the gift shop revenue is from books.

Books are bought direct from presses.  She said we should be able to find a partner and be able to do some co-op buying and get a volume discount.  The U. of Oklahoma and the U. of Nebraska were two publishers they often bought from.  She said we could maybe get a 20% discount on a purchase of low quantity books and a 40-45% discount if we bought 36 books or more.

She said they had good signage informing guests that their book purchase would go towards helping the center.

She said grants were available for documentaries and symposia.

The foundation was started in 1993 by David Borland
They only had soda vending machines and were not planning to add food vending machines.
They had 2100 school kids last year, which was low for them.

Fundraising was headed by David Borland.

Giving Point assists with fund raising.

Their fundraising would be around specific projects such as the Bill Guy project, Art Link project, etc.

The foundation was started in 1993 by David Borland.

Their building was built by the low bidder.  It had a few problems such as bad zoning for the heating system, and mold problems from a pumped condensate line.

They had to hold the temperature to plus or minus 5 degrees in order to be able to receive and show some exhibits.

She mentioned architectural firms of Tvenge & Assoc, Lightower Johnson and Jeff Ubel.

Their exhibits were being done on a Design Build Basis.
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Jamie said they usually would build their own temporary exhibits and contract out some of the permanent exhibits.

They put their track lighting 3' to 4' from the walls.

They were doing a lot of work with MP3 players and podcasts in the future.

Mike Fralich is the technical contact for this work.

They mentioned working with "History on Call" quite a bit.  This is based on using a cell phone to make the call and then going through a menu on the cell phone to reach individual exhibits.  There was a partnership with the US Forest Service to record separate episodes.

Stop and Listen is the name of a Canadian audio company.

They were going to use something very similar a digital picture frame with possible audio for future exhibits.

They designed their labels for 3 second viewing, 30 second viewing and 3 minute viewing.

Their audio was designed to play for 15 to 30 seconds.

A 60 person theater will be added in the project addition.

They don't use the very latest technology because of the high initial purchase cost and not having technicians trained to fix it.

They tried to keep their humidity between 25 and 40 percent.
They tried to keep their temperature to plus or minus 5 degrees over a 24 hour period.

They tried to use lo-voc paint and wall coverings and give them 2 weeks to emit gases. 

Amy talked about the Library of Congress having numerous hits for Cooperstown, ND including Oscar Zero and construction plans for some of the sites.

The National Park Service in Wall, SD is building on to their interpretive center.

Merl talked about having a Cold War Heritage Center from about Kansas to North Dakota and Montana.

www.comeo.com has some cold war video clips.

